From: DEGAGNE Julia * DEQ

To: "Chad Darby"

Cc: "jacks@eaglefoundryco.com"

Subject: RE: Eagle Foundry: Extension Request
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Hi Chad and Jack,

We understand that the additional information and updates requested by DEQ in the August 11,
2023 letter were extensive, and appreciate that Eagle Foundry has been expending significant
resources to complete source testing and gather additional information to respond to our
information requests. Eagle’s continued collaboration and communication with DEQ throughout the
CAO process have demonstrated that the facility is making progress on the submittal. In the interest
of giving Eagle Foundry time to complete a thorough review and submit a high-quality Inventory,
CAO will grant an extension of the due date for the revised Emissions Inventory, to January 10, 2024.

In the future, when making extension requests please provide specific evidence of (a) the progress
demonstrated in completing the submittal and (b) the “good cause” necessitating the delay, as
required under OAR 340-245-0030(3), and ensure that the requests are made by no later than 15
days prior to the submittal due date. Also, in most cases, staff vacations and holidays are not
typically acceptable criteria for not meeting a due date when the request was made several weeks

prior.
Sincerely,

Julia DeGagné (she/her)

Air Toxics Project Manager

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality
700 NE Multnomah St. Ste 600

Cell: 503-866-9643

From: Chad Darby <cdarby@maulfoster.com>

Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 3:57 PM

To: DEGAGNE Julia * DEQ <Julia.DEGAGNE@deq.oregon.gov>
Cc: 'jacks@eaglefoundryco.com' <jacks@eaglefoundryco.com>
Subject: Eagle Foundry: Extension Request

Julia,

MFA and Eagle Foundry Company received your approval for the Eagle Foundry source test on
Monday, November 20, 2023. We are making excellent progress with incorporating the
revised emission factors and preparing responses to your letter detailing additional
information that is requested. We understand that the revised Emissions Inventory is currently
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due on December 20. The additional information requested is quite extensive and is
inextricably linked to preparation of the Emissions Inventory. Although we have been working
on it for some time, the entire first week, after the source test approval, was lost due to a
number of people being out for the Thanksgiving week. And, this upcoming week is equally
challenged by time off being taken by both MFA and Eagle Foundry employees. As such, we
are requesting an extension to submit this inventory until after the holiday period. Our
preferred due date would be Wednesday January 10 so that schedules can be aligned for the
people at the facility that need to review our work. Thank you for consideration of this
request. My apologies for not submitting it sooner, but we really thought we might make the
original due date and have been working hard on that. Please let me know if you have any
guestions,

CHAD DARBY | MAUL FOSTER & ALONGI, INC.
Principal Air Quality Consultant

Pronouns: he/him

Bio: https://www.maulfoster.com/staff/chad-darby/
cdarby@maulfoster.com

Mobile: 503 523 7142

Please note that MFA offices will be closed December 25-29 and January 1.

MAUL FOSTER ALONG|

6 Centerpointe Drive, Suite 360 Lake Oswego, OR 97035
www.maulfoster.com
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